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Principal’s Message 

Voluntary School  
Contributions 

Kindy:  
$40 per child 

 

PP-Yr 6:  
$60 per child 

 

P&C Contribution 
$40 per child 

Please make your payment 
through the office.  

We accept 
Cash, Eftpos & Direct Debit. 

 

Direct Debit 
BSB: 066160 

ACCT: 009 000 80 
Padbury Primary School  

Surname/Year as reference 
 

Thankyou 
 

 

School Address 
27 MacDonald Ave 
Padbury 6025 
 

Ph:  6206 7950 
 

Email:padbury.ps@ 
education.wa.edu.au 
 

Web: www.padburyps. 
wa.edu.au 
 

ABSENTEE  
0437 208 493 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BELL TIMES 
 

Start of day:   8.55am 
Recess:         10.55am 
Lunch:          12.45pm 
End of day:    3.00pm 
 
TERM DATES 2023  
 
Term 1 
30th Jan—6th April  
 
Term 2 
24th April—30th June 
 
Term 3 
17th July—22nd Sept 
 
Term 4 
9th Oct—14th Dec 

 C a r i n g  f o r  t h e  F u t u r e  

Pa dbur y  P r ima r y  S choo l  

NEWSLETTER ISSUE No. 14 
 7th September 2023 

Dear parents and carers, 
 
Welcome to week 8 of term 3. It’s been a busy fortnight with some important 
school events. We continued to celebrate Book Week this week with students 
and community having the opportunity to attend our Book Fair. A big thank 
you to our Library Officer Mrs Pip Cawley who has opened the Library during 
lunchtime, and before and after school to ensure everyone had the opportunity 
to purchase some great books. The year 6 students have enjoyed supporting 
Mrs Cawley in selling some of the merchandise. Its wonderful to see the  
students excited about books and reading. 
 
This week students at Padbury PS and the LDC were treated to an author visit 
from our very own Mrs Kiki McCormack and Sharon Giltrow, a teacher from 
the LDC. The students engaged in a session where they had the opportunity to 
listen to both authors read their published books.  Additionally, the students 
were able to learn about what is involved when you become an author.   
 
Faction Athletics Carnival 
Last week we had the opportunity to come together as a community and enjoy 
this special event. It was so pleasing to see so many parents attend from both 
schools. Throughout the day students displayed many important virtues such 
as perseverance, respect, leadership, pride and humility, which was pleasing to 
see. A big thank you to parents who donated some yummy cakes for the cake 
stall and the P&C and parent volunteers for assisting at the sausage sizzle and 
cake stall. Mrs Karen Holmes and Renee Murphy (LDC) were outstanding in 
their organisation of the event.   
 
Deputy Principal update    
To support our whole school improvement journey to enhance student’s  
learning across the school I have appointed Mrs Donna Reid to join the       
leadership team as another Deputy Principal for 3 days a week, until the end of 
the year. Mr Cade Donegan will be the teacher in room 18 from Wednesday to 
Friday whilst Mrs Reid remains the room 18 teacher on Monday & Tuesday. 
 
Wellness Day 
We are looking forward to welcoming you into the school next Wednesday 
13th Sept for a sausage sizzle lunch. Following this you will have the  
opportunity to view the amazing drumming incursion where everyone gets 
involved. This event is to focus on promoting positive health and wellbeing in 
correlation with RU OK day.   
 
Everyone can come dressed in yellow. Parents and caregivers too. 
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Our Faction Carnival was a huge success, thanks to Mrs Karen Holmes and Mrs Renae 
Murphy’s (LDC) excellent organisational skills.  The weather was fantastic, as was the 
sportsmanship of all our students. 
 
Thank you to our P&C, parent helpers and Wonderland Day-care for supporting our 
event with a sausage sizzle and cake stall.  Thank you to all our families who came along 
to support our students. 
 
Congratulations to the following students for their outstanding results: 

Education  
Security 
If you notice  
suspicious  

behaviour on  
our school  
site call: 

 
1800 177 777 

9264 4771 

PUPIL FREE 
DAYS 2023 

 

Term 1 
30th & 31st Jan 

6th March  
 

Term 2 
25th April  

2nd & 5th June  
 

Term 3 
17th July 

 

Term 4 
9th October 

15th Dec 

 

 

Have you joined                         

our parent run  

Facebook page?  

 

Connect with families and 

keep up to date with 

Newsletters, events and 

fundraising initiatives. 
 

Search : Padbury Primary 

Community and request 

to be added. 

Year 1 Champion Boy Charlie R  Champion Girl Olivia G 

 Runner-Up Rex P  Runner Up  Stevie F 

Year 2 Champion Boy Cody H  Champion Girl Briley S 

 Champion Boy Jackson M  Runner-Up Juliet M 

 Runner-Up  Lenox T    

Year 3 Champion Boy Caleb O Champion Girl Remy W 

 Runner-Up  Rhys M Runner-Up  Katherine S 

Year 4 Champion Boy Bryce N  Champion Girl Hannah B 

 Runner-Up  Byron D  Runner-Up  Jaelah W  

Year 5 Champion Boy Gurshant S Champion Girl Lailah B  

 Runner-Up  Hunter P  Runner-Up  Isla-Rae P 

Year 6 Champion Boy Vincent Craven  Champion Girl Olivia S  

 Runner-Up  Eli M Runner-Up  Jade D  

OVERALL  

RESULTS  

TOTAL SCORE  PLACE   TEAM GAMES  TOTAL SCORE  

Mawson 649 1st  Giles  221 

Forrest 601 2nd  Forrest  207 

Giles  564 3rd Mawson  196  
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LUNCH ORDERS 2023 
  

Lunch orders are  
delivered to our 

school 3 days a week 
Monday/Thursday & 

Friday. 
 

To order go to: 
www.flexischools.com.au 

and register. 
 

Lunch orders must be 
placed before 8.30am on 

the day of your order. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Price Lists are available 

from the office or our 
school website.  

Please see the friendly 
staff at Tudor Uniforms 

Wangara for all your  
uniform requirements. 

Ph: 9408 2666 
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Education Security 
If you notice suspicious  
behaviour on our school  
site call: 
1800 177 777 
9264 4632 

LOST AND 

FOUND BOX 

 

Lost property is located 
in room 13 in our  

B Block. Items that are 
clearly labelled will be 

given back to the  
students. 

 
 

REMEMBER to clearly 
label all Personal 

items. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
P&C Father’s Day Raffle 

Winners 
 

Thank you for your generous 

donations to the P&C Raffle.  

 

Congratulations to our Winners!  

Alyx S  Room 14 

Millie M Room 17 

Isaiah I  Room 8 

Alyssa K Room 17 

Harper H  Room 14 

Murphy S  Kindy  
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Education  
Security 
If you notice  
suspicious  

behaviour on  
our school  
site call: 

 
1800 177 777 

9264 4771 

PUPIL FREE 
DAYS 2023 

 

Term 1 
30th & 31st Jan 

6th March  
 

Term 2 
25th April  

2nd & 5th June  
 

Term 3 
17th July 

 

Term 4 
9th October 

15th Dec 

 
 

Thank you to Mrs Cawley for organising a wonderful Book Fair yet again.  
 

Padbury Primary School will receive credits from Scholastic as a reward 
for our sales which is then used to purchase new resources and library 
books for our whole school to enjoy.  
 

 Thank you to all our parents for supporting our Book Fair—total sales to 
date is $3452.00. Final sales figure will be advised next newsletter. 
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Education Security 
If you notice suspicious  
behaviour on our school  
site call: 
1800 177 777 
9264 4632 

LOST AND 

FOUND BOX 

Lost property is located 
in room 13 in our  

B Block. Items that are 
clearly labelled will be 

given back to the  
students. 

 
 

REMEMBER to clearly 
label all Personal 

items. 

 

 

Dear Parents,  
 

On the 13th September, Padbury Primary School are having 
their first ever whole school Wellness Wednesday.   
 

This is a whole day of activities, fun and togetherness to 
celebrate who we are, and to recognise the importance of 
the wellbeing of our students, staff and community.   
 

We would like to invite you to join us from 12:30pm where 
we will be providing a shared BBQ sausage sizzle lunch. (or 
BYO lunch)  You can mix and mingle during lunch time then 
return to your child’s class with them where they will show 
and tell you all about their Wellness day participation so far.   
 

The day will culminate with a Drumming Incursion which 
will commence at 1:45pm – 2:45pm.  We would love for you 
to join us in the new undercover area to enjoy the  
experience with the children, and join in with some  
rhythmic, drumming beats. 
 

 
If you have any queries about the day please come and ask 
Mrs Aravidis or anyone in our Admin team. 
 
Kind regards, The Padbury Staff 

The dress theme for the day is “Yellow”.  We would love 
for your child, and yourself if you wish, to wear yellow, or 
a splash of yellow on the day. 
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Many many thanks...... 

 

I wanted to say a huge thanks to all of the cake makers, bbq and cake stall volun-

teers for the faction carnival. 

 

Thanks also to all the mums that helped out at the father’s day stall and all the    

students who purchased items. 

 

Both events were a huge success. 

 

The P&C would like to express huge thanks to the following people and businesses 

for supporting our Father’s Day Raffle: 

 

 Mitre 10 for the tool backpack, t shirt, tool belt and hat,  

 Padbury Pharmacy for the goodie bag full of toiletries including sun screen, 

men's multi vitamins and much more, 

 Platypus $60 voucher,  

 Paul of Belridge Barbers $25 voucher, 

 Caitlin Collins has provided a gift hamper (2 bottles of wine, favourites, mug, 

gift voucher and more) 

 Michelle Jess (PPS parent) donated a Liquorland voucher. 

 

Thanks for the amazing support for our school’s fundraiser. 

 

I would also like to thank Wonderland staff for drawing our fathers day raffle,   

providing items for us to sell at the father’s day market and for helping out at the 

faction carnival (Dana and Adam). Thank you for your support of our school          

community. 

 

 

Keep an eye for the 

date of our next P&C 

meeting - it will be  

early next term.        

 

Will we see you there?   
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Term 4 Planner 2023 
Weeks 1 to 5 of a 10 week term 

 

 

Education  
Security 
If you notice  
suspicious  
behaviour on  
our school  
site call: 
1800 177 777 
9264 4632 

Term 3 Planner 2023 

TERM DATES 
2023  

 
Term 1 

30th Jan to  
6th Apr  

 
Term 2 

24th Apr to 
30th June 

 
Term 3 

17th July to 
22nd Sept 

 
Term 4 

9th Oct to 
14th Dec 

  MON TUES WED THUR FRI 

Week 8 

04/09 
Book Fair 

05/09 
Book Fair 

06/09 
Book Fair 

07/09  Newsletter 
Dance Till You Drop 

workshops P-6 
Book Fair 
Open Night 5-6pm 

08/09 
Book Fair 

Week 9 

11/09 12/09 13/09 
Whole School Well-

ness Day 
Taiko Drumming 
  
Staff Meeting 

14/09 
Dance Till You Drop 

workshops P-6 

15/09 
Assembly 
Rm 15 & 17 & 

Merit 

Week 10 

18/09 19/09 20/09 21/09  Newsletter 
Dance Till You Drop 

workshops  

P-6 
  
Dance Concert 

2:10pm 

22/09 
  
LAST DAY TERM 3 
  
  
  

  MON TUES WED THUR FRI 

Week 1 
  
  

09/10 
  
STAFF  

DEVELOPMENT DAY 
Students do not 

attend 

10/10 
  
FIRST DAY TERM 4 

11/10 12/10 13/10 
  
8:55am Choir + 

Graduation Photo 

(KAPTURE) 

  
Week 2 
  
  

16/10 17/10 18/10 
Interschool Jumps & 

Throws 

19/10 20/10 
Interschool Athletics 

  
Week 3 
  
  

23/10 
Swimming Lessons 
P-6 

24/10 
Swimming Lessons 
P-6 

25/10 
Swimming Lessons 
P-6 

26/10 
Swimming Lessons 
P-6 
  
P-6 Rap Rhyme + 

Rocking Poetry 

1:30pm-2:20pm) 

27/10 
Swimming Lessons 
P-6 

Week 4 

30/10 
Swimming Lessons 
P-6 

31/10 
Swimming Lessons 
P-6 

01/11 
Swimming Lessons 
P-6 

02/11 
Swimming Lessons 
P-6 

03/11 
Swimming Lessons 
P-6 
  

  
Week 5 
  
  

06/11 07/11 08/11 09/11 10/11 
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  KINDERGARTEN & PRE-PRIMARY ENROLMENTS FOR 2024 
Enrolment applications are available from the front office or on our school website 

paburyps.wa.edu.au.  

 YOU NEED TO APPLY TO ENROL YOUR CHILDREN IN SCHOOL FOR 2024 IF THEY ARE: 

• starting Kindergarten and will be 4 years old by 30 June 2024 

• starting Pre-primary, the first year of compulsory school and will be 5 years old by  

30 June 2024 

Submit your application for enrolment to the front office along with a copy of  your child's 

birth certificate, copy of immunisation records, proof of address (utilities bill) and any  

family court orders. 
 
 

 
Wonderland  

Has Arrived At  
Padbury Primary 

School 
 

For more information, please contact Adam on 0439 900 741, email 

padbury@wonderlandcentres.com.au or come by for a visit any time, no 

need to make an appointment. 

mailto:padbury@wonderlandcentres.com.au
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